	March 15, 2020
	[EBENEZER MENNONITE CHRISTIAN SCHOOL]



EMCS Community,
	As we have seen this past week, COVID 19 (Coronavirus) has been impacting our communities greatly. You are likely aware of the fact that Governor Mike DeWine of Ohio has ordered all schools, public or private, to close for several weeks. Schools are encouraged to continue schooling in a way that suits their individual needs. 
Out of respect to that order, and in an effort to help curb the spread of this virus, our school will be closed for a few weeks. We are moving ahead with plans to continue education remotely in an effort to stay on schedule. We don’t know how this will affect our school calendar yet, but we will keep you posted. As Christians, we feel it is our duty to follow, not only in the “letter” but also the “spirit” of this order. While students will be absent from school, this is not a vacation but rather an attempt to honor our government by socially distancing ourselves from each other in an attempt to support and assist our communities during this time.
Following is a preliminary plan of how this will be structured.
· Assignments: Homeroom teachers will assign content for every day of the school closure. These assignments will be communicated daily or weekly in written form based on what the homeroom teachers deem most effective. The amount of work assigned will be equal to the amount assigned on a normal school day. Along with an assignment packet, all necessary workbooks and supplies will be sent home. 
· Attendance: Attendance will be determined by the completion of the assignments given. Parents are asked to verify completion of assignments on a daily basis. Any assignments not completed will result in an unexcused absence being recorded for the day of the incomplete assignment. Each student must complete their work in their home with a supervising adult present. This is not vacation, and we ask that you treat it as such. 
· Communication: The parents are responsible for contacting their child’s homeroom teacher with questions. 
We encourage parents to think ahead about how you will structure this time with your children. A rigid structure complete with sufficient breaks, will greatly increase the productivity of your child and diminish undue stress. 
This is an unprecedented, unforeseen, and highly inconvenient situation for all of us. Our goal is to maintain open communication with all of you involved. We welcome any questions that you may have. You can expect a follow-up letter in the next several days giving more clear direction on how all this will work and when we intend to put this plan into place.  
Thank you for your cooperation in this. Wishing each of you God’s blessing and wisdom as you navigate this time with your family. 
Sincerely,
EMCS Administration 
